
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

August 23, 2022 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheet listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri ("Ameren Missouri"  
or the "Company") were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on August 
23, 2022: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 1st Revised Sheet No. 164.1 Original Sheet No. 164.1  
 
This tariff sheet is being issued August 23, 2022 to become effective on and after September 22, 2022.   
 
The purpose of the proposed tariff revision is to implement the "Renewal Period" to extend Ameren 
Missouri's Charge Ahead – Electric Vehicles Program ("Program") through December 31, 2024 as 
contemplated in paragraph 10 of the Stipulation and Agreement ("Stipulation") filed in Docket No. ET-
2018-0132 on August 8, 2019 and approved by the Commission on October 17, 2019.  As the reports 
submitted by the Company per the Stipulation show, Program results support the granting of the Renewal 
Period extension. 
 
Program results and this proposed tariff sheet have been shared with Commission Staff and OPC prior to 
this filing. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jermaine Grubbs 
Jermaine Grubbs 
Corporate Counsel 


